

Community Alert

Loose Parish Council (LPC) - Keeping you updated

Issue No. 21

Annual Parish Meeting Tuesday 4 May 7pm

Unfortunately, the 2020 Annual Parish Meeting could not take place due to the Covid-19 pandemic. This year we remain restricted by government regulations regarding numbers able to meet indoors so LPC decided it would be preferable to have a virtual meeting rather than no meeting at all. To join us please use the zoom access code below:

https://zoom.us/j/96376873418 ?pwd=YXZSRXhjRXpMQzhNaTAy OXlmd1lwdz09

Meeting ID: 963 7687 3418 Passcode: 845954

Recent Projects & Improvements

A new circular memorial bench has been installed around the jubilee oak tree and will soon be joined by 3 new planters and 2 new bins.



KGVPF is getting a new picnic bench, new bins, replacement play area fencing and signage.

The broken wall at Herts Crescent has been repaired.

A new noticeboard has been installed at Holmesdale Close and another will arrive soon at the top of Old Loose Hill.

The recently planted meadow at Brooks Field will hopefully start to flourish.

Residents can find out more on Loose Parish Council activities via:-

- The parish council website www.loose-pc.gov.uk
- By liking the Loose Parish Council facebook page
- In the local publication In and Around Loose
- Via this Community Alert
 encourage your friends
 and neighbours to sign up

King George V Playing Field (KGVPF) & Pavilion

Our play areas are very well-used in a safe and sensible manner by the majority of people. In good weather they can get extremely busy but please maintain social distancing and follow good hygiene practices.

Unfortunately, we have seen an increase in anti-social behaviour in the evenings and sadly, some criminal damage. The area is covered by CCTV and we work closely with the PCSO, reporting all ASB. If you are using the park and ever have concerns, please contact the office.

The field is for use by all residents, and is very popular with families and dog walkers. We ask that users respect each other and the space. Organised events MUST be agreed with the Council prior to taking place so we can co-ordinate bookings and ensure LPC, and all users, comply with insurance and Covid regulations. This applies particularly to sports clubs and coaches.

The Pavilion will soon be re-opening and we are now able to take bookings again. Please contact the Deputy Clerk, Nicky Bourne with all enquiries: deputy@loose-pc.gov.uk or 07957 564541

28 Apr 2021

Upcoming meetings

May

04 Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual Meeting of LPC

The full meetings schedule for 2021-2022 will be published once agreed at the above meeting.

Councillor Vacancy

Do you have new ideas or plans for your local community? Would you like to have your voice heard? Why not join like-minded volunteers and become a parish councillor?

You just need a few hours a week and a keen interest in changing things for the better. It can be very rewarding seeing your ideas come to life for the benefit of all the local community.

Contact the Loose Parish Clerk, Kim Owen, for more information. office@loose-pc.gov.uk

LPC - Council & Committee Meetings

Members of the public are welcome to participate in any council or committee meeting. At the time of writing these are still being held via Zoom. To attend, please contact the Clerk for the Zoom access code or find it on the agenda published on the website and noticeboards. We are awaiting a government decision regarding virtual meetings but anticipate that we will be meeting in the Pavilion again fairly soon.

Live in Loose and need help?

If you live in Loose, are vulnerable and need help with shopping, collecting prescriptions, etc., please contact *Community*

Warden, Liz Lovatt Tel: 07813 712107

www.loose-pc.gov.uk